WESTMESTON PARISH COUNCIL            
MINUTES OF A  MEETING OF COUNCIL  HELD at the Parish Hall on Tuesday 10th January 2017 AT 7.30pm

PRESENT :-

Mr. R. Mills   -   Chairman



Mrs. C. Mills



Mr. M. Clark



Mrs. C. Farrands




Mrs. K. Golding




Mrs. T. Haughton



Mr. V. Tickner
In Attendance:

Clerk to the Council - Mrs. C. Swan MBE
1. Apologies for Absence – nil              
2. Minutes of the previous meeting held on 8th November 2016 (previously circulated) were approved and signed by the Chairman. 
3. Declarations of Interest:   None were made.
4.    Financial Matters:- 
(a) The communication from Lewes District Council explaining the council tax and precept arrangements for 2017/18 were noted.
(b) The following invoices were approved for payment:   Spanglefish UK annual website fee: £29.95 chq. No. 0000061

Calico UK annual website fee: £24.00 chq. No 62

WPHT hall hire and storage for 2017:  £149.00  chq no. 63

(c)   Councillor Training Event:   Two members expressed an interest in attending the event at Mid Sussex Golf Club on 9th March organised by SSALC.   Payment of the relevant fees was approved.

5.   Highway Matters:-   (a)   Destruction of reflector posts & damage to banks (by ESCC contractors) in Underhill Lane:   The Chairman explained that whilst efforts are continuing to reclaim the costs of repairs, it was proving very difficult to obtain recompense.   In the meantime erosion continues and a local volunteer has offered to carry out the work at a cost of £400.00.    Members also discussed the contents of a message received from a resident of the Lane, the contents of which were noted.   The Clerk was instructed to ascertain whether the views expressed in the message are shared by members of the Underhill Lane Residents Association.   It was agreed that a sum of up to £400.00 be set aside if required for the  repair work. 
(b)   Spatham Lane Railway crossing:   A site meeting has taken place with a senior officer of ESCC who agreed that something must be done.   He undertook to pursue the matter with Network Rail.      (c)   Provision of a new off-road bridleway route along the B2116 – the communication from ESCC was welcomed.   (d)   The Chairman referred to the message received from ESCC giving details of new contact numbers/personnel for reporting highway matters and suggested that members make use of them whenever required.
6.   Planning Matters:-   
      No applications received.
7.
Common Land in Westmeston:   The Chairman referred members to the paper prepared and circulated by the Clerk (copy attached).    Following a discussion during which the benefits brought about by the Commons Act 2006, which gives local councils full powers to protect the land without incurring obligations that ownership would involve,  it was agreed that option (b) of the paper be approved.   No application will therefore be made by the Council for ownership.   The formation of a working party to examine the land and make recommendation to council as to work that may be required is referred to the next meeting.           
8.
Neighbourhood Development Plan:   The Chairman said that he had attended a meeting with the Chairmen of Ditchling PC and Streat PM to discuss the public consultation document (copies circulated).   All agreed that the quality of work done by members of the PMG is exceptional.   An open morning is to be held at Ditchling Village Hall on 2lst January.   The consultation closes on 28th January.   The following Resolution was proposed:
Westmeston Parish Council continues to support the production of the Ditchling, Streat and Westmeston Neighbourhood Development Plan and the next stage submission to the Planning Authority.   The Council commends the leader and members of the Project Management Group for their hard work and dedication in the creation of this document.

The Resolution was passed unanimously.
9.       South Downs National Park:   Cllrs Clare Farrands and Vincent Tickner attended the Conference held in November at which local councillors were invited to examine development proposals, which will be incorporated into a draft Plan.   CF said that it was clear that all areas in the Park must expect some development – which seems a good idea rather than development being concentrated in limited areas.   VT raised the matter of the NP’s policy regarding windfall sites – a number of which had already been given planning permission.   There was concern over the impact of these developments when close to the Downs.                                                                                                                                                                               

10.
Chairman’s Report:   Rob Mills said that a most successful Christmas Tea was arranged by parishioners, attracting people from the parish and beyond.   This was made possible by the efforts of parishioners at their own expense contributing cakes, sandwiches and more and Father Christmas who set up his grotto from where he handed out gifts to the children,   It was a happy local event that also raised £174.00 for parish hall funds.          
11.       Items for Information:   (a)   Beacon Neighbourly Care:   leaflets published by this new organisation were circulated.   Members welcomed this initiative and the Chairman undertook to contact the organiser to offer support.   (b)   Report received from Member of Parliament Maria Caulfield:   the report was  acknowledged and appreciated.   There were some items covered in the report of particular interest to WPC – broadband and funding for de-fibrillators for example and Cathy Mills will be seeking further information on behalf of the Council.  
12.       Date of next meeting:   Tuesday 14th March 2017 at 7.30pm

DATES FOR MEETINGS IN 2017/18 are as follows:-

March 14th
May 9th (Annual Meeting of Council preceded by the Annual Parish Meeting at 6.30pm)

July 11th

September 12th

November 14th 
January  9th
     These minutes are subject to approval at the next Council meeting

 Signed.................................................
Chairman.       
